TOWN OF TROY

PUBLIC HEARING

January 17, 2013


Town Chairman, Roger Mack, opened the public hearing at 7:00 p.m. at the town hall on Thursday, January 17, 2013.  The purpose of the said hearing was to discuss and inform the town residents of the request for a special exception permit by The Kraemer Company, LLC on property owned by Scott and Linda Fuchs.


Steve Sorenson, Sauk County Conservation, Planning & Zoning; Scott and Linda Fuchs; and Bob Jewell and Mark Vander, representatives of The Kraemer Company, LLC were at the head table fielding information and answering questions.


The following information was given to those in attendance:

· Scott and Linda Fuchs purchased 212 acres from Edward Schauer which has said quarry in question.  It was an active quarry until the 1950’s.
· The Plan Commission recommended approving the special exception permit for a non-metallic mine at their November 26, 2012, meeting.

· The Matoushek Quarry is nearly depleted.

· Sauk County has changed zoning in the exclusive agriculture area to permit the quarry.

· Approximately 150-200 feet of Schauer Road will be used as the haul road.  The Kraemer Company, LLC will issue a bond for any damage incurred on the said town road.

· The operation hours are:

1. Drilling, crushing & processing:  6:00 a.m.-9:00 p.m. Monday-Friday.

2. Blasting:  8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Monday-Friday.  (Residents in the area will be notified twenty-four (24) hours prior.)

3. Loading and Trucking: 6:00 a.m.-9:00 p.m. Monday-Friday.

              6:00 a.m.-12:00 (noon) Saturday.
4. Maintenance:  twenty-four (24) hours Monday-Saturday.

· The quarry will cover approximately forty (40) acres, will be gated and signed.

· The access road will be constructed next year permitting use of the quarry in two (2) to three (3) years.

It was the consensus of the Board and town residents that the Board of Adjustment’s
hearing on January 24, 2013, didn’t give the town board enough time for their input of the request for a special exception permit.  Bob Jewell, The Kraemer Company, LLC representative, agreed to request a postponement of the hearing until after the Board’s February 12, 2013, meeting.


The hearing adjourned at 8:20 p.m.






Respectively submitted,







Mary Zins, Clerk
